From: Andrea Sassard

Sent: 8/5/2015 12:33:51 PM

To: Haley, Nikki

Cc:

Subject: Please join S.C. Sea Grant for "Networking with Stakeholders" Sept. 1

Good Afternoon,

The S.C. Sea Grant Consortium will be hosting a National Sea Grant College
Program external site review team on September 1-2, 2015 which will be
evaluating the Consortium in three areas: (1) program organization and
management, (2) stakeholder engagement, and (3) partnerships and
collaborations. As part of the review, we will be holding a “Networking with
Stakeholders” event to provide an opportunity for the Site Review team members
to interact with a number of our colleagues and collaborators, and to celebrate
our 35" anniversary. We would be very pleased if you are able to attend.

Please see the invitation below for details and RSVP instructions.

We hope to see you there—

Rick

M. Richard DeVoe

Executive Director

S.C. Sea Grant Consortium
287 Meeting Street
Charleston, SC 29401

P: 843-953-2078

E: rick.devoe@scseagrant.org

W: www.scseagrant.org



